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Code of Conduct 

http://www.switched-2.co.uk/


Good practice guidelines and staff code of conduct 
 
To meet and maintain our responsibilities towards pupils we need to agree standards of 
good practice which form a code of conduct for all staff. Good practice includes: 
 

 treating all pupils with respect
 setting a good example by conducting ourselves appropriately
 involving pupils in decisions that affect them
 encouraging positive, respectful and safe behaviour among pupils
 being a good listener
 being alert to changes in pupils’ behaviour and to signs of abuse, neglect and exploitation
 recognising that challenging behaviour may be an indicator of abuse


 reading and understanding the school’s child protection policy, staff code of conduct and 

guidance documents on wider safeguarding issues, for example bullying, behaviour, 

physical contact, sexual exploitation, extremism, e-safety and information-sharing


 asking the pupil’s permission before initiating physical contact, such as assisting 
with dressing, physical support during PE or administering first aid


 maintaining appropriate standards of conversation and interaction with and between 

pupils and avoiding the use of sexualised or derogatory language


 being aware that the personal and family circumstances and lifestyles of some pupils lead 
to an increased risk of abuse


 applying the use of reasonable force only as a last resort and in compliance with Switched 2 

and Cumbria LSCB procedures


 referring all concerns about a pupil’s safety and welfare to the DSL, or, if necessary 
directly to police or children’s social care

 
 

 

Abuse of position of trust 
 
All school staff are aware that inappropriate behaviour towards pupils is unacceptable and that 
their conduct towards pupils must be beyond reproach. 
 
In addition, staff should understand that, under the Sexual Offences Act 2003, it is an offence for a 

person over the age of 18 to have a sexual relationship with a person under the age of 18, where 

that person is in a position of trust, even if the relationship is consensual. This means that any 

sexual activity between a member of the school staff and a pupil under 18 may be a criminal 

offence, even if that pupil is over the age of consent. 
 
The school’s staff Code of Conduct sets out our expectations of staff and is signed by all members 
of staff. 


